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March 28, 2025 
 
Mr. Samuel Assefa, Director 
California Office of Land Use and Climate Innovation 
P.O. Box 3044 
Sacramento, CA 95812-3044 
 
 
RE:  2024 Annual Reports on Napa County’s General Plan and Housing Element 
 
Dear Mr. Assefa, 
 
Attached, please find the 2024 Napa County General Plan Implementation Table, the 2024 Housing 
Element Implementation Table, and the 2024 Housing Element Annual Progress Report (in Excel 
Workbook format). The General Plan Implementation Table is organized by element with status 
provided in the right-hand column for each policy and action item. The General Plan implements 
mitigation measures from the General Plan Environmental Impact Report, since many of the mitigation 
measures were adopted as policies or action items.  
 
In accordance with statute, the Napa County Board of Supervisors were provided these reports for 
their regular meeting on March 25, 2024, to ensure public input was received as well as to allow time 
for Board discussion. 
 
Since the adoption of the Napa County General Plan in 2008, the County has maintained a 
comprehensive list of implementation action items.  The overarching theme of the General Plan is a 
long-standing commitment to preservation of agricultural lands for agricultural land uses, while 
planning for residential and non-agricultural growth within urbanized areas.  The County works 
diligently with the cities and town of Napa County to promote and support housing development 
within the cities, town, and unincorporated urbanized areas of Napa County. 
 
The County continues to diligently take action on the objectives and action items from the 2023 updates 
to the Napa County Housing and Safety Elements. Napa County’s Housing Element was found to meet 
the statutory requirements of State Housing Law by the Department of Housing and Community 
Development on February 22, 2024. 
 
Should you have any questions, please contact Trevor Hawkes at trevor.hawkes@countyofnapa.org or 
by phone at 707-253-4388. 
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Regards, 
 
 
Brian D. Bordona, Napa County Director of Planning, Building and Environmental Planning 
 
cc:  
State Office of Housing and Community Development, Annual Progress Reports 
Ryan Alsop, Napa County CEO 


